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FARNAM

Ready-to-Use

Stable & Horse

Fly Spray Solution

Containing Dichlorvos Insecticide

Ready-to-use space spray for application as a fog or mist in
horse barns and stables.  Kills stable flies, face flies, horn
flies, and mosquitoes.  Also for application as a mist directly
on horses and ponies.

AGRICULTURAL

GUARANTEE: Dichlorvos 1%

REGISTRATION NO. 11156 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

CAUTION     POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

NET CONTENTS: 3.64 L

FARNHAM COMPANIES - OMAHA, NEBRASKA, U.S.A.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

Stable & Horse Fly Spray Solution is a new ready-to-use oil-base
fly-spray specially formulated for use in and around stables and



horse barns.  Ideal for application as a fog or mist with
conventional spray equipment or electric foggers.  Also accepted
for direct application as a spray mist to horses and ponies.

For Use in Stables To Kill Stable Flies, Horn Flies and
Mosquitoes - Apply as a fog or mist with hand sprayer, power
sprayer or electric fogging and misting equipment.  Use 200 mL of
Stable Spray for 100 m3 of area.  Before fogging close doors,
windows, and other openings to reduce air movement as much as
possible.  Then while fogging the spray mist can be applied over
and around animals.  However, do not apply in areas where animals
have received direct application of this material within eight
hours.

For use on Horses To Kill Stable Flies, Face Flies, Horn Flies,
and Mosquitoes - Apply 30-60 mL as a mist spray with hand or
automatic sprayer.  Mist the animal thoroughly covering all parts
of the body, but do not wet the skin.  Do not apply more than 60
mL per animal per day.  Apply lightly, particularly where flies
are congregating.

PRECAUTIONS

Harmful if swallowed, inhaled or absorbed through skin.  Harmful
to wildlife if allowed to contaminate lakes and streams.  Do not
use in milk rooms, milk processing rooms, or dairy barns.  Do not
use foggers activated by steam pressure.  Do not use in poultry
houses.  Do not use in food storage or processing areas.

Call doctor in case of accident.  Keep out of reach of children. 
Wash with soap and water after handling, before smoking or
eating.  Wear protective clothing, natural rubber gloves and
simple masks or respirator.  Destroy used gloves.  Clean
contaminated clothing before reuse.  Do not apply or allow to
drift to areas occupied by unprotected humans or animals.  Do not
contaminate feed or foodstuffs, streams, lakes, ponds, irrigation
water or water used for domestic purposes.  Do not store with
feed or foodstuffs.  Store in original containers.  Avoid
contaminating food-handling utensils.  Burn empty containers. 
Applied with petroleum solvent, may affect plastic, rubber, or
asphalt tiles or coverings.

FIRST AID INSTRUCTIONS

Contains petroleum distillates.  If contacted, wash skin with
soapy water.  If in eyes, flush for ten minutes with water.  If
swallowed, do not induce vomiting.  Have victim lie down and
remain quiet.  Obtain medical attention at once.  Contains



petroleum distillate solvent.  Aspiration of vomitus may cause
serious pneumonitis.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION

Symptoms of poisoning are weakness, headache, tightness in chest,
blurred vision, non-reactive pinpoint eye pupils, salivation,
sweating, nausea, vomiting, diarrhea, abdominal cramps.  Treat
for both Dichlorvos and petroleum distillate poisoning.

For Dichlorvos, Atropine is antidotal.  Do not use morphine. 
Clear chest by postural drainage.  Observe patient for 48 hours. 
Allow no further exposure until blood cholinesterase in
regenerated.

For kerosene use gastric lavage if vomiting was not profuse. 
Sodium sulfate laxative, 6 g / 1 kg by mouth, oxygen therapy if
needed, caffeine sodium benzoate intramuscularly if needed, treat
for pneumonia that may follow.

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offense under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

Manufactured Exclusively For 
FARNAM COMPANIES 
P.O. Box 12068 

Omaha, Nebraska U.S.A. 68112

Distributed in Canada by: 
Pfizer Company Ltd. 

17300 Trans-Canada Highway 
Pointe Claire - Dorval, Quebec H9R 4V2
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this



service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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